

STATE OF WASHINGTON WASHINGTON STATE PATROL

WASHINGTON STATE TOXICOLOGY LABORATORY

2203 Airport Way South, Suite 360 · Seattle, Washington 98134-2027 · (206) 262-6100 · FAX (206) 262-6145

April 1, 2021

Dear Ms. Loginsky:

This letter serves as an update to the notification provided by the WSP Toxicology Laboratory Division on March 11, 2021. The laboratory contracted with BioClean to perform follow-up environmental testing of areas used in sample preparation during extraction of amines batch 201216AS. BioClean performed sampling of 11 areas on 3/16/21 and the laboratory has received the report with analytical results from sample testing.

Areas sampled were non-detected for methamphetamine residue, with the exception of sample area #7, which had residue detected, but results below the Washington state guideline for clean-up.

In addition, members of the Forensic Investigations Council (FIC) have begun efforts to form a group of stakeholders to provide additional resources in support of the laboratory's efforts to address the environmental contamination.

NOTE: 11 samples (10 lab areas

and one negative QA/QC) on 3/16/21;

Sincerely,

described in CAR addendum 2 dated 4/2/21, Brianna leterso

watermarked 12/1/21 AB

Brianna Peterson, PhD

Acting Toxicology Laboratory Division

Commander

(B) (18)

BLP:blp